
 

August 26, 2025 
 
Stuart Tom & Members of the 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o John Belcik, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Dear Chairman Tom and ICC Nominating Committee, 
 
I am writing this letter to support James Brooker in his candidacy for the ICC Board of 
Directors in an at-large position. James has dedicated many hours to voluntary service 
for the ICC members. He has served as a Panelist for the Chapter Leadership 
Academy. James has served his State ICC Chapter in many capacities. 
 
He has over 30 years of construction experience, with 20 plus years in Code 
Administration. He is the current Building Official for the City of Alpharetta. He helps 
educate the next generation of Code Officials through career days in local High Schools 
and Skill USA competitions. 
  
If you have any questions or require additional information, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
  Respectfully,  
 

 

Paul Laney, CBO MCP 
Director of Building & Development Services 

   
Phone: 678-493-6220   
Email:  pelaney@cherokeecountyga.gov 
1130 Bluffs Parkway 
Canton, Ga. 30114 
www.cherokeecountyga.gov 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


